Public Safety Advisory Commission

Wednesday, May 11, 2011 6:00 P.M.

Fire Training Center

Meeting Minutes

Attendance

Karen Cameron

Sharon Chamard, vice chair

Ray Faust

Mike Nolan

David Moore

Sam O’Connor

Staff

DC Smith, APD
DC Drozdowski, AFD
Kevin Spillers, OEM
Meeting called to order 6:08

Intro of new member David Moore

· Was a member of APD citizen’s academy.  Looking for new ways to become involved.  

· Retired teacher, worked 30 years with ASD as an art teacher, department chair, program developer. Coached rifle team.

· Interest in public safety.
· Aware of community issues.

· Contribute to the community.

Approval of meetings

· January minutes – with changes, approved.

· February minutes – with changes, approved.

Anchorage Police Department Deputy Chief Smith

· APD has been approved to hold an academy.  Job posting is currently open for applicants until close of business May 23rd.
· Projection for a start date of academy is about October 10th.  APD would like to have 28 recruits in this academy. 

· Normal attrition is 15-20 officers a year.  Academy nets about 16 recruits forwarded to field training.  This just keeps up with attrition rate.

· Completed sergeant promotion process. Effective with next shift bid on June 1.

· Question from member:  When there is an incident, does the press release identify the neighborhood specifically? DC Smith: No, not by neighborhood.  Location is given in the press release, but not by neighborhood. 

· Question from member: How many applicants are there? DC Smith: Approximately 185 as of a couple a days ago.  Historic averages – 2% of applications that come in are hired.  4.7% of those who take written test hired.  Typically half of the applicants qualified don’t show up for the first test.

· Question from member: Is there a recruitment officer? DC Smith: Not anymore, this position was eliminated along with the background specialists during the lay offs last year.  The dedicated recruitment unit was an artifact of the growth period.  Now APD has people on temporary duty assignments dedicated to the application process.  Recruiting team did go to job fairs in the lower 48 previously, but we don’t anticipate doing that this time.  APD will go to a few local job fairs. 

Anchorage Fire Department Deputy Chief Drozdowski
· The ribbon cutting for the Anchorage Regional Fire Training Center was today.
· AFD has 32 new recruits attending minimum mandatory training at the new training center.  They began May 9th and it is anticipated to last 8 weeks.  They will go to their field training assignments at the end of June.
· AFD hired individuals with Fire fighting and EMT certifications, this reduces costs that would be incurred if we held a full academy.

· Medic 7 is authorized in the budget on July 1st.  AFD will need to hire for Medic 7, any, attrition in the MMT, other attrition such as retirements, etc.  We anticipate hiring approximately 9 more positions. 

· AFD may accomplish this hiring by reposting the Fire Fighter position with a minimum requirement of an EMS certification and train for Fire Fighter I. Also possible we will pull from the pool of applicants from the last posting.
· Station 6 went out to bid, was awarded and the Assembly approved. 

· Station 5 is being designed. It is currently tied up in capital projects (state).  Appropriations for Station 5 and 9 were originally for remolding the existing station.  We require new facilities so the funds must be re-appropriated.
· Met with DOWL for site selections for Stations 9 and 3 and have started the selection.
· AFD Open House is May 14th there are lots of kids activities.

· Question from a member: Will there be a “Fire Ops 101 this year? DC Drozdowski: Yes, tentatively scheduled for October.  Invitations for the commission to come.

· Question from a member: How do we request AFD attend community events? DC Drozdowski: Contact the public affairs line at 267-4966
Office of Emergency Management Director Kevin Spillers
· OEM is a small office, we are trying to reinvigorate the process and have a representative at future PSAC meetings.
· Brown bag lunch series on preparedness topics.  Each month a topic relevant to the anchorage community is presented at this public event.  This month’s topic is air quality emergencies.  June’s topic is wildfire hazards. OEM partners with another public safety agency to present these relevant topics.  Held normally at the EOC, 1301 E Street.  

· OEM will be at the AFD open house with kid’s activities from 12-1 p.m.

· Question from a member about the EOC and when it is activated.  K. Spillers:  gave an overview of the EOC.  211 is housed in basement. Basically the EOC is in support of agencies out doing the response.

· Chamard mentions FEMA online classes in Incident Command Systems for interested citizens.

· Question from a member about coordination with state?  K. Spillers: EOC has a hotline to the State Emergency Coordination Center, armory, etc. each borough has an emergency operation plan. State renders assistance when borough requests.

Old Business

· Sexual assault education and prevention.  O’Connor suggests a subcommittee to examine the issue, get key people together to discuss. O’Connor volunteers to chair, and to seek people outside commission to attend.  Report back tin June with progress.

· Faust – APOA statewide conference starting next Monday at the Captain Cook.  There will be classes MAST disasters earthquakes, tsunami. Invites the commissioners.  LEO only classes includes infant death investigation, officer survival etc.

New Business

· Cameron suggests the commission drafts letter in reference to the composition of the commission. Cameron moves that letter be considered. Seconded. Vice chair and chair to investigate

Adjourned at 6:55 P.M.

